
 

 

Thank you for the materials that you sent in support of your request that the Review Board 

interview Ruth and Michael Paine.    In your letter, you mentioned that you hoped that the 

materials would enable me to make a “decent pitch” to the Board.  On Wednesday, August 26th, 

 I did present your request to the members of the Review Board.  The Board determined that, 

given the very limited number of days remaining until September 30, it could not spare the staff 

resources that would be required to prepare for the interviews of the Paines. 

 

As I discussed with you over the telephone, the Review Board is currently working on its Final 

Report.  Even though we were not able to interview the Paines in these last days of our work, we 

hope that you and the CTKA members will read our Report and make use of the extensive 

volume and variety of records that the Review Board has been able to make available to the 

public. 

 

Thank you again for your continuing interest in the work of the Review Board.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Laura A. Denk, Esq. 

Executive Director  


